## What's Inside

President's Letter	2
Board of Directors Pages	2
Editor's Letter	3
Bill Smith Good Buddy Award	3
Survey Results	4
Board Meeting Minutes	5
Pole Canyon CTR	7
Colorado Trail CP Results	7
Purgatory Results	8
Bear Basin A Ride Results	9
Bear Basin B Ride Results	10
Cala ben Pia Results	11
Loss of Land Crisis	12
Horse Photography Clinic	13
Chokecherry Results	14
Membership Application	15
Region III Convention	16
Classifieds	17

Who are these ghoulish people getting together to plan etr's for Region III next year?

Fig. Region III Newsletter is a bi-morably publication in January, March, May, Orly, September, and November. It is available by subscription to non-Region III interfers for \$10 per year.

Advantaged the appropriate to the second sec

size \$10 Classified Rates

Classified icales members \$5 per ad non-members \$10 per ad

send all letters, articles, payments, advertisements, photos, etc., to:

Serry Bingham, Editor 630 CR 3000 Aztec, NM 87410 phone 505-327-1579

email khingham630@man.com

Deadline for articles, ads. etc. is the 15th of February, April, June, August, October, December

the Stirrup

Newsletter of NATRC Region 3 November~December 2009

Kerry Bingham-Editor 630 CR 3000 Aztec, NM 87410





# President's Letter from Betty Wolgram

I hate to say it because it seems as though everybody says it at the end of the year, but I feel compelled to say it anyway . . . Where the heck did this year go? Our last ride was almost six weeks ago. How sad!



We need more rides. Speaking of which, I am working with a really nice lady in Gunnison who has a small ranch and access to BLM and national forest land. She very much wants to sponsor some distance riding events, NATRC among them. I feel very hopeful that we'll have this as another ride this year.

I would like to challenge and encourage all our members and especially our newer members and riders to band together and step up to the plate and put on a new ride in 2010. It's easier to manage a ride with a partner. The region also has startup funds for new rides if needed. I will also be glad to help you if you'll call me.

Also, I'd like to encourage all of you who possibly can to help out our experienced "old time" ride management. When you see their names in the ride book, consider giving them a call and asking if they need any help. Most are glad for extra help with marking and timing trail, securing ride awards, sending out and/or putting up ride flyers, and other tasks.

I would especially like to thank my Board of Directors who have made my first year as president such a rewarding one. This group has been so active and involved with keeping Region 3 strong. I would also like to thank all our members, new and long time alike, who, whether you are competing a lot, a little, or not at all, continue your membership in NATRC. Without you there would be no need for rides or other activities. We would also welcome "fresh blood" on the Board in the form of newer members and riders. Even if you are not quite ready to jump in full force, please consider becoming an alternate for your district. Alternates are kept "in the loop" concerning board activities and make a valuable contribution by helping the Board attain a quorum if one or more directors are unable to attend a meeting.

I hope all of you have a wonderful holiday season . . . coming soon – Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year's. Appearing in the January/February issue will be all the information about the Region 3 seminar and awards convention to be held in Taos, NM, March 19-20, 2010. Please mark your calendars for this wonderful event being managed by our own Chuck Smith. You don't want to miss this one.

Happy Trails, Betty Wolgram, President

Region Three Board Members				
President Betty Wolgram, District 1 970-824-8359 bkwranch@hughes.net	Vice President Linnell Miller-Inman, Dist. 2 303-644-5895 Home 303-249-4961 Cell millerinman@esrta.com			
Secretary Ginger Snip, Dist. 3 970-728-3945 Home 210-834-0344 Cell ysnip@satx.r.com	Treasurer Chuck Smith, Dist. 3 505-334-6275 home 505-215-2625 cell chucksmith2020@earthlink.net			
District 1 Jill Talbot 303/494-2531 jetarabians@aol.com	District 1 Alternate: Sherri Halligan 303-420-1025 Home 303-420-1455 Work 303-903-6138 Cell shalligan@qwestoffice.net			
District 2 Jim Sinnet 719-489-2504 JamesSinnett@netzero.com	District 2 Alternate Trudy Gagas 719-291-3966 minihors1@msn.com			
District 3 Alternate Jenny Smith 505-334-6275 home 505-215-9791cell jennysmith1974@earthlink.net	District 3 Alternate Shelly Green 505/793-5417 showdoggal@msn.com			
At-Large Directors Cheri Westmoreland 505-325-5721 ecwestltd@msn.com	At-Large Director Olga Spanhoff 970-318-1417 ospanhoff@msn.com			
At-Large Director Beth Sims Jerry Sims, Past President 505-326-6797 Home jsims@animas.net	Safety Committee Chair Ole Morgan 970-835-3078 olem@ids.net			
Ride Coordinator and Ride Book Carla Richardson 970-986-2677 Cell Richardson.carla@gmail.com	Awards Jenny Smith 505-334-6275 home 505-215-9791cell jennysmith1974@earthlink.net			
Stirrup Editor Kerry Bingham 505-327-1579 Home 505-215-0080 Cell kbingham630@msn.com	Web Master Mariel & Shannon Lynch 505-402-3226 Shannon 505-402-8389 Mariel shannonlynch@q.com			
Historian Janine Ancell 970-247-9717 home 505-486-5831cell sjancell@netscape.net	Worker Points Beth Sims 505-326-6797 Home 505-320-6868 Cell isins@acrnet.com			
Supply Chairman Judy Mason 970-856-7022 masonranch@aol.com	Advertising/Publicity Chair Cheri Westmoreland ecwestltd@msn.com			
National Board Director Doreen Portner 435-259-6980 dgportner@gmail.com	National Board Director Carla Richardson 970-986-2677 richardson.carla@gmail.com Alternate: Kathy Shanor			

## Editor's Letter

from Kerry Bingham

Howdy everyone! Hope you like the "new look" of the Stirrup. The classifieds have moved to the back and it even includes a Table of Contents. This issue has all of the



rest of the ride results from this year. It's hard to believe its over already. We do have our regional convention to look forward to . . . but not until March! Information about convention is enclosed. Hope you enjoy the Halloween pictures from Chokecherry. A few of our members are extraordinarily creative!

I hope everyone, by now, has discovered our Region III chat forum on Yahoo. It's been fairly busy with lots of discussion on the proposed boot rule change. Big thanks to Cheri Westmoreland for getting all of the chatter going. She has gone above and beyond the call of duty to get this topic brought to the National Board's attention. Betty Wolgram has created a survey questioning our members on the boot rule to share with the National Board. (the results are on page 4). And guess what! The proposed boot rule change is on the agenda for the next National Board meeting! Everyone else in Region III who has contributed to this discussion should also be commended, whether they were for it or against it. I am so proud to be a member of Region III which is striving to make our sport the best it can be, rather than sitting idly by and letting things just stay the way they are because that is the easier thing to do. Region III . . . You Rock! Hope everyone has a great holiday season....you'll hear from me again in January!

Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year!

~Kerry

"It's amazing what a horse will do for you if he only understands what you want. And it's also guite amazing what he'll do to you if he doesn't."

~Bill Dorrance

## Nominees Needed for Bill Smith Buddy Award

The Bill Smith Buddy Award is given each year to the person or persons who helped rides, riders, management, taught riders, carried out new ideas, always showing good sportsmanship, horsemanship and giving of themselves to make other folks do well, feel good, and just being a buddy to all they helped out or were around.

This person is a genuine friend and buddy to all.

In Bill's honor, this award is sponsored by the many friends of Bill Smith. Those that knew him were always called his buddy.

Please send your nominations to: Jenny Smith 505-334-6275 or 505-215-9791

or email: jennysmith1974@earthlink.net

Thank you for sending in nominations early so that we may get the plagues made.



ROPE YOURSELF A DEAL AT ROULDER HORSE & R EOUINE SUPPLES-FEED-GIFTS TACK & WESTERN APPAREL 4593 N. Broadway #A-200 Boulder, Colorado 80304

Ariat • Wrangler • Shady Brady Hats • Local Western Art • Natural Dog/Cat Food

## **Region III Survey Results**

Below are the results of the recent survey that I sent out to all members who have furnished me with their e-mail address. I want to thank everyone for the overwhelming response to these current issues. I also want to thank those who added comments. These will be copied and carried to the National Board meeting in Denver on November 14.

We still have approximately 40 members who have not furnished us with an e-mail address.

Even if you do not have a home computer, you can attain a free e-mail address at your local library.

Please consider doing so as we are trying to attain 100% of our membership with e-mail addresses so you don't miss any of the communications that are being sent out via e-mail. Try it, you'll like it!

Sincerely.

Betty Wolgram, President

Survey (number of responses in parentheses)

- 1. I have been a member of NATRC for:
  - (3) one year or less
  - (17) five years or less
  - (18) ten years or less
  - (9) fifteen years or less
  - (21) more than fifteen years
- 2. I have competed in: (mark all divisions that apply)
  - (38) Open
  - (34) CP
  - (62) Novice
  - (12) Distance Only
- 3. At the present time:
  - (21) I am competing in fewer than three rides per season.
  - (25) I am competing in more than three rides per season.
  - (22) I am not competing.
- I believe it would be beneficial for NATRC to change its hoof boot rule to allow all kinds of hoof boots.
  - (62) Yes
  - (10) No
- 5. I think that NATRC should leave its boot rule as it is.
  - (10) Yes
  - (58) No
- I think that NATRC should allow all kinds of hoof boots but deduct points for protection above the coronary band.
  - (6) Yes
  - (61) No
- I think that if boots which cover the heel bulbs of the foot are allowed then bell boots should also be allowed.
  - (31) Yes
  - (29) No
- $8. \hspace{0.1in}$  I believe that reducing the Hoofprint to four issues per year (from six issues per year) was a good idea.
  - (32) Yes
  - (34) No
- I believe that the BOD of NATRC should solicit the opinions of the general membership before voting to reduce any membership benefits.
  - (57) Yes
  - (15) No
- 10. I would be willing to pay a reasonable increase in dues if it were necessary to avoid losing membership benefits (such as returning the Hoofprint to six issues per year, more and better awards, etc.)
  - (37) Yes
  - (32) No

## Dear Members:

Ballots for the election of your Region 3 Board of Directors will be e-mailed to all those for whom we have contact e-mail addresses and will be sent by regular mail to those who have an e-mail address on November 5. Ballots also include a vote for the Sue Bretag service award nominees and for the best managed ride of 2009. Please return your ballots as soon as possible, single memberships have one vote, family memberships have two votes, but no later than December 10 for your votes to be counted. Thank you. Betty Wolgram, **President Region 3** 



## November/December 2009

## BOD Meeting September 25, 2009 Chokecherry Canyon Competitive Trail Ride

Members Present:

Betty Wolgram (Dist.1-President)

Linell Miller (Dist.2-Vice President)
Jim Sinnett (Dist. 2)

Chuck Smith (Dist.3-Treasurer)

Jenny Smith (Dist.3-Alternate)
Members Absent:

Jill Talbot (Dist.1-excused)
Ginger Snip (Dist. 3-excused)

Guests:
Susan Peters – acting secretary for Ginger
Diane Wingle
Judy Wise-Mason
Kerry Bingham

Beth Sims (At-Large)

Cheri Westmoreland (At-Large)
Carla Richardson (National Board Rep.)

Olga Spanhoff (At-Large-excused)

Doreen Portner (National Board Rep.)

Jerry Sims (past president-present but working at ride)

The meeting was called to order by president Betty Wolgram at 12:10 p.m. Cheri Westmoreland made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 22 board meeting as written; seconded by Jim Sinnett; motion carried by a vote of the Board.

#### Treasurer's Report (Chuck Smith)

The report is in the email dated 9/22/09 that includes the agenda for this meeting. Checking account balance as of 9/22/09 is \$19,999.00. Board approved treasurer's report. A discussion on the current savings balances was tabled to the next meeting.

Discussion led by the various committee heads follows:

#### National Board Report - Doreen Portner

- 1) The National Board has worked on two versions of the revision to the stabling guidelines a long and a short version. The short version was selected with a request for the regional boards to approve. Doreen Portner moved that R3 Board approve the short version of the stabling guidelines; Jim Sinnett seconded; and the motion carried by a vote of the board.
- Doreen Portner asked that people who have complaints/suggestions should put in their issue writing (email is fine) and send it to Laurie DiNatale (and copy Doreen). Betty Wolgram suggested copying the entire National Board. Betty Wolgram also asked Doreen Portner to research the suggestion/complaint process and report back at the next meeting. The assumption is that Laurie DiNatale forwards on the comments to the appropriate committee Question: does the committee have to respond/take some action on the comment or can it "die in committee".

### Membership and Stirrup - Kerry Bingham

A clarification was made that the number of "members" in the report really referred to the number of "memberships" (a family membership includes multiple memberships. There are actually about 215 members.

Discussion was held on whether to send emails/postcards for upcoming annual renewals. Cheri Westmoreland made a motion that we send renewal invoices via email to the list of email addresses we have and send a postcard to those members where we have no email. Beth Sims seconded the motion; the motion carried by a vote of the Board.

Discussion was held on whether articles should be published in the Stirrup if the author wished to remain anonymous. Cheri Westmoreland made a motion that the Stirrup should not publish anonymous articles; Doreen Portner seconded; and the motion passed by a vote of the board.

### Publicity/Advertising - Cheri Westmoreland

Cheri Westmoreland reported that there has been little activity in the publicity/advertising area because members have not provided her with sources/ publicity articles, etc. This is a topic to be discussed in more depth at the first board meeting of 2010. Board members need to find someone from the Front Range area to work with Cheri Westmoreland on publicity and advertising.

### Awards - Jenny Smith

Much discussion occurred regarding this Board's desire to use our strong financial position to "beef up" awards in many areas: possibly purchase Open National Championship blankets for the recipients after the first year (National buys them the first time - then only provides a small patch for successive championships); consider additional classes in the CP division to make CP more comparable to Open/Novice; more recognition for novice division; purchase awards in all divisions. This topic was tabled to the first meeting of 2010.

A second topic was whether we should provide awards to non-member juniors. The consensus was to provide awards only to member juniors (this topic is specifically addressed in the by laws of Region 3 and if we did want to make a change; the by laws would have to be changed.

## Workers Report - Beth Sims

Beth still needs the worker reports for Greenland Clinic (per Susan Peters emailed on 9/26) and AFA Benefit.

## Year End Convention Report – Chuck Smith

Ideas for topics were solicited – ideas suggested included homeopathic care and TTouch. Back Country Horsemen of New Mexico are already secured as keynote speakers and Betty Wolgram is in the process of contacting Garrett Ford, CEO of EasyCare,Inc., as a possible speaker.

### National Board Meeting - Denver - November 14

There was discussion about whether members could get on the agenda; and Carla Richardson confirmed from Laurie DiNatale that members could still get on the agenda.

## Nominating Committee Chair Report - Linell Miller

We now have a full slate of nominees – i.e. all positions have someone running for them.

## November/December 2009

There was no objection to emailing ballots – there is no requirement in our by-laws for anonymity so email is an appropriate vehicle for voting. Ballots will be e-mailed to all e-mail contact groups and ballots will be sent by regular mail to those few members for whom we still lack e-mail addresses on or before November 10. Ballots will include nominations by the Board for the Sue Bretag Award and for the best managed ride for 2009.

#### Old Business:

- 1) Region 3 e-membership cards (This year Betty Wolgram e-mailed Region 3 membership cards to all members who have an e-mail address and will do so again next year.) We need to decide whether we wish to snail mail membership cards next year to those members who do not have an e-mail address. National no longer sends annual membership cards and our region members seem to appreciate getting them. We could print the membership cards on the back of a USPS postcard so they could be cut out and save postage and envelopes that way if you wish. After discussion, the decision was to email membership cards to members who have supplied email addresses and provide cards to others via another avenue (snail mail; via friend's email) upon written request. Note to include a place for weight on the membership card at the first ride the weigh master can fill in the weight and this would give the membership card another useful purpose.
- 2) Horse & Rider Awards (tabled from May meeting) regarding increasing or leaving the same the attendance requirement for CP riders to be eligible for combined high average horse and horsemanship. Cheri Westmoreland made a motion to increase the participation to 75% beginning with the 2010 ride season; Carla Richardson seconded; and by a vote of the board the motion passed.

#### **New Business:**

- 1) Date for verifying points & mileage with the points secretary is now October 15, is this enough time? Cheri Westmoreland made a motion that the deadline for verifying points & mileage be changed to 30 days after the last ride of the season; Jim Sinnett seconded, motion passed.
- 2) Jim Sinnett made a motion to eliminate vest deposit charges; Cheri Westmoreland seconded; the motion passed. Remove from the generic ride entry in the ride book and website, notify ride managers, and remove from RMS.
- 3) Discussion on National Board Member Reimbursement Revised Guidelines submitted by Betty Wolgram and Chuck Smith. Jim Sinnett made a motion to change the meal per diem to state \$40 per day; receipts not required and to approve the remainder of the revised guidelines as presented. By unanimous consent, motion was approved.
- 4) Use of evaluations vs. members voting for the best managed ride of the year. Consensus of board supported voting via ballot with management feedback an optional tool. If ride managers want ride evaluations, they should furnish their own in their rider packets.
- 5) Final approval of balloting for Region 3 2009 Board of Directors election and nominations for Sue Bretag Award.
- Nominations approved to be submitted to National for year-end Appreciation awards.
- 7) Outline of schedule for year-end Region 3 convention and seminar to be held March 19/20, 2010, in Taos, NM, was presented by Chuck Smith.
- 8) Discussion of 2010 ride schedule, 2010 benefit ride, etc. Betty Wolgram is working with an owner of a ranch in Gunnison, CO, for a possible new ride. The benefit ride will be at Purgatory.
- 9) Consideration of Region 3 membership in Back Country Horsemen of NM and/or Colorado. They will be the keynote speaker for the convention. We can join Colorado and New Mexico chapters for \$25 each per year. Doreen Portner made a motion that we join; Jim Sinnett seconded; the motion passed.

#### Other New Business:

Proposal for special year-end award for CP - Linell Miller proposed a CP Regional Championship Horse award similar to the Open National Championship with the same requirements - two first place placings (one out of state) or one first and two second place placings (one out of state); 75 points total. Region would provide a \$50-\$60 blanket.

Note – suggestion from Jim Sinnett to auction off ride checkout priority in all rides. Both proposals and any other proposals for awards to be added for the 2010 Region 3 ride season will be discussed and voted upon at the next meeting.

## **Next Board Meeting:**

Date: Friday, March 19

Location: Region 3 Convention, Taos, NM, hotel TBA

Time: 5:00 P.M. to approximately 7:00 P.M.

#### Adjournment of Meeting:

Motion to adjourn at 2:11 p.m., seconded, and all voted in favor.

### Submitted by:

Susan Peters, substituting for Region 3 Secretary – Ginger Snip



New Spring RIde in Region 4 (its close to Region 3!)

## Pole Canyon CTR March 27th and 28th 2010

A sanction has been submitted for a new NATRC ride at Pole Canyon Ranch in Quitauqe, Tx. This is a private 7,000 acre ranch, with beautiful red rock canyons and unlimited mountain top vistas. The trails are well groomed and permanently marked. The camping area is a large field adjacent to the original 1917 ranch house. There is an outdoor kitchen and covered pavillion, perfect for meals and meetings. The ranch house will be used to house judges and volunteers. There are some hook ups available (16 currently, with more being added). Pens are available for those not in competition who bring a horse. This location (at the south eastern edge of the Texas panhandle) is a close drive for many Reg. 3 and 6 riders, and also fairly close for some in Reg. 2. Region 4 hopes that you will join us for a ride that feels like being on a western movie set! Even though the terrain is full of elevation changes, the trails are wide, safe and well groomed. Questions? Contact Alanna Sommer at trlridn4fun@verizon.net



## **Colorado Trail CP Division Results**

(Which were accidentally omitted in the last newsletter)

## Competitive Pleasure

- 1/ Eduardo el Nigrito Knight/Wingle, Diane
- 2/3 BHR Hosan China Moon/Heniser, Vicki
- 3/2 RMR Nahr Amir/Andersen, Carolynn
- 4/5 Cappuccino's Minnie Pearl/Rubenstein, Angie
- 5/ Emily Te/Brown, Gwen
- 6/6 Nottingham's Mystic Prince/Vasquez, Louise
- /1 Glenormiston Rossleague/Laden, Karen
- /4 Pearl/Brooks, Wendy

Pride's Lawyer/Sinnett, James

Ace of Hearts WDG/Miller-Inman, Linell

LOMA Gladiator/Johnson, Donna

Magical Serenade/Halligan, Sherri

Angelita Carinosa/Garrett, Betty

Travlin' Ziggy/Colby, Lou Ann

- P Regala de la Estrellas/Marquardt, Diana
- P Catahara/Harder, Cindy

Pur	gatory	СО	Ranger 7/Fusco, Alyssa	
7/11-12/09 Region Three-CO		P Notah/Henderson, Savannah		
A-O/N/CP Total Riders: 55 Chairman: Jenny Smith		Novice DO DO-1Pay Special Attention/McNally, Maggie		
Novice Sweepstakes: Moose/Dunkelberger, Donna-97		1/	Pride's Lawyer/Sinnett, James	
Open Sweepstakes: Brown R Dawud/Mason, Judy Wise-98		2/4	RMR Nahr Amir/Andersen, Carolynn	
-	,	3/5	LOMA Gladiator/Shanor, Kathy	
Open I	Heavyweight	4/	Summer/Wolgram, Betty	
1/3	Cedar Mesa Rushon/Budd, Kathy	5/1	Foxton Bon Bon Belle/Eckel, Sherry	
2/2	Rock'N E.Z. Rey/Sims, Jerry	6/	Blue Spruce Shanta/Howell, Perran	
3/1	Marquisesmischief/Jewell, Jonni	/2	Rock'n E.Z. Ruby/Ancell, Theresa	
4/5	Dee Bar/Westmoreland, Cheryl	/3	Brazos Blaze/Brown, Jeff	
5/4	Hungarian Caliber/Budd, Don	/6	Eduardo el Nigrito Knight/Wingle, Diane	
6/6	Peanut 2/Baker, Matt		Emily Te/Brown, Gwen	
	Lightweight		Golden Ambition/Bingham, Kerry	
1/3	Brown R Dawud/Mason, Judy Wise		Rockin E.Z. Raven/Ancell, Steve	
	Prime Sensation WH/Jeffcoat, Cheri		Perfection's Dusk til Dawn/Morgan, Ole	
2/4		Р	Slicks 90/Saunders, Lynn	
3/1	Fawn Creek Thor/Ferganchick, Brandy	Compe	etitive Pleasure DO	
4/2	Fraidy Cat/Smith, Terri	DO-2	MKS Shamal Nejma/Shanor, Marc	
5/5	Phantom's Masquerade/Lane, Roxann	DO-1	CR Blaze of Glory/Frank, Nancy	
6/6	Einstein/Lojko, Laura			
Open [		Y		
DO-2	Blue Skies Afyre/Johnson, Donna			
	Heavyweight			
1/4	Mariah 3/Wingle, Bill			
2/	Bella 6/Thornburg, Laura			
3/6	Lite Foot Slow Poke/Arnett, Leona			
4/1	Joker 2/Guthrie, Jan			
5/3	Dixie 4/Westmoreland, Edward			
6/2	Fergie/Kelly, Robin			
/5	Montoya Celie/Gagas, Trudy			
	Lightweight			
1/1	Moose 4/Dunkelberger, Donna			
2/2	Sixes Peppy Lady/Feazell, Juleen		B 1	
3/	Maple Hills Marsha/Olson, Allyson			
4/5	Maple Hills Teton/Leaver, Cathy		3 1	
5/4	BB Keynote/Vanpoollen, Kirt		1 /	
6/6	Scout 9/Carman, Jody		<b>L</b> =1	
/3	Shiloh Sphinx/Roper, Sharon			
	Kemal Aronstar/Jarrett, Cheryl			
	Arthena/Newkirk, Dana			
	Ringo Star/Casara, Kimberly			
P	CCR Big Red's Ashleaf/Fleischer, Donna		/Y <b>1</b>	
Р	Doc 3/Elliott, Kristin		A/ B	
Ρ	ROS Jabez/Dashner, Dave			
Ρ	Magic 4/Henderson, Lisa			
Novice	Junior			
1/1	Camberhazi III/Clements, Mickenzie			
СО	Akimbo/Kelly, Cait			

## Bear Basin A

8/1-2/09 Region Three-CO A-O/N/CP Total Riders: 45 Chairman: Jim and Lin Ward

Judges: Stephanie Ostrowski DM, Priscilla Lindsey Novice Sweepstakes: Moose 4/Dunkelberger, Donna-96 Open Sweepstakes: Prime Sensation WH/Jeffcoat,

Cheri-98

## Open Heavyweight

1/ Hungarian Caliber/Budd, Don 2/5 Obie Won/Stewart, Ruth 3/1 Cedar Mesa Rushon/Budd, Kathy 4/3 Touch's Yeller Gold/Inman, Gary 5/4 Rock'N E.Z. Rey/Sims, Jerry 6/2 Gizmo 2/Talbot, Jill /6 Marquisesmischief/Jewell, Jonni Amiri Zambis/Bulcock, Debbie Miss Monroe 2/Bulcock, Bob

## Open Lightweight

P

1/

1/3 Prime Sensation WH/Jeffcoat, Cheri
2/4 Brown R Dawud/Mason, Judy Wise
3/2 Fraidy Cat/Smith, Terri
4/1 Fawn Creek Thor/Ferganchick, Brandy
5/5 Emily Te/Brown, Gwen

Rock'n E.Z. Ruby/Smith, Jenny

## Novice Heavyweight

2/2 Lefty/Guthrie, Jan
3/1 Mariah 3/Wingle, Bill
4/3 Lite Foot Slow Poke/Arnett, Leona
5/4 Montoya Celie/Gagas, Trudy
P Zia/Shook, Susan

Chocolate Ice/Spurlin, Krystil

## Novice Lightweight

1/3 Moose 4/Dunkelberger, Donna
2/1 Kenlyn Sacred Night/Noe, Alison
3/2 BB Keynote/Vanpoollen, Kirt
4/6 Zanie's Sensational Spring/Lynch, Lesly
5/4 Sixes Peppy Lady/Feazell, Juleen
6/5 Kemal Aronstar/Jarrett, Cheryl
/DO Isis Khepri/Scott, Syndi
P French Saber/Massa, Barbara

#### **Novice Junior**

1/1 Prince Cocoa Puffs/Lynch, Sarah2/2 Frapaloosa/Martin, Dillon

## Competitive Pleasure

1/2 BHR Hosan China Moon/Heniser, Vicki 2/4 Eduardo el Nigrito Knight/Wingle, Diane 3/6 Foxton Bon Bon Belle/Eckel, Sherry 4/5 Pride's Lawyer/Sinnett, James 5/ Pearl/Brooks, Wendy 6/ April's Harmony/Snip, Virginia /1 RMR Nahr Amir/Andersen, Carolynn /3 Angelita Carinosa/Garrett, Betty Blue Spruce Shanta/Howell, Perran Ace of Hearts WDG/Miller-Inman, Linell Mikkor/Holder, Sharon Nottingham's Mystic Prince/Vasquez, Louise WW Atlantys/McFadden, Sherri

## Competitive Pleasure DO

Estrella de Yanqui/Marquardt, Diana

